
 

MILTON MATTERS  

MILTON MATTERS  

  

  

  
 

Issue No. 53           Milton Neighbourhood Forum      SEPT. 2014 

 

 

      
                                                   

Look what you can win at the Picnic on the Green! 
(Father Paul Armstead, St James Church) 

 
 

  
 

NEXT  FORUM  MEETING 
Wednesday   17 September  7.00 pm 

 At Mary Rose School, Gisors Road, off Locksway Road 
THE  FUTURE  OF  ST  JAMES  HOSPITAL/UNIVERSITY SITES 

TESCO APPROVAL ï WHAT NEXT? 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH? 
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FORUM     MINUTES ð 7 June 
Janice Burkinshaw, Chair, opened the meeting  
and introduced the speakers for the evening and 
welcomed the two new councillors  ï Ben 
Dowling for the Milton ward (replacing Caroline 
Scott) and Steven Hastings for the Baffins ward  
(replacing Darron Phillps). She also stated that 
Justyn Loveridge has resigned from the Forum 
committee, but will continue to support the forum 
at the event on the green in future. 
 
COMMITTEE ACTIVITY SINCE LAST PUBLIC 
FORUM MEETING 
Recent forum activity included the installation of 
bat boxes at the Green at St Jamesô Hospital, 
and submitting a suggestion for spending CIL 
money on   additional skate park facilities at 
Milton Park. She also mentioned that Tescoôs 
application for the new Fratton Way development 
has still not passed through the Planning 
Committee and may be heard in early July. 
There remains concern at local level at the traffic 
this could generate and the restrictions the new 
roundabout will place on large vehicles serving 
other premises nearby. 
 
SEA FRONT STRATEGY UPDATE 
David Evans, Seafront Manager, updated the 
meeting on the current situation regarding the 
seafront, with particular regard to changes such 
as new restaurant outlets and the need for 
minimum opening hours for such premises 
because the seafront needs to be a year-round 
attraction. There is a 25 year waiting list for 
beach huts on the seafront, and an additional 25 
are to be provided shortly. He stated that the city 
receives around 7million visitors per annum and 
that the Great South Run is 

worth £3m to the local economy.He also 
mentioned the success of the recent D-Day70

th
 

anniversary  com- memorations at the seafront 
which were free to enter. There is no major 
regeneration scheme for the seafront as there 
is no funding but the new owners of the pier 
have fenced it off while structural surveys are 
under taken to assess its safety. It is hoped 
Lottery funding may be available to undertake 
some of the repair/update works. The 
Pyramids Centre is scheduled to reopen in 
August after repairs have been carried out due 
to damage when the sea defences were 
breached during the 2014 winter storms.  The 
sea defences are scheduled for renewal in 
2016/7. Residents raised concerns at cycling 
on the promenade (which continues to be an 
problem), lack of cycle racks on the seafront to 
cater for special events which many families 
cycle to, and the lack of a visible Tourist 
Information Centre at the Hard and at the 
seafront. 

PLANS FOR ST. JAMESô HOSPITAL 
Jo Gooch, Chief Finance Officer from the NHS 
Clinical Commissioning Group introduced 
herself and Andy Strange, Head of Planning 
and Development for NHS Property Services. 
Jo outlined the key elements in current NHS 
service provision, explaining that there is a 
Clinical Commissioning Group which has 
responsibility for ensuring that appropriate 
services for patients are bought-in from service 
providers, the Solent NHS Trust, which 
oversees mental health service provision, and 
NHS England.                    
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FORUM MINUTES  7 Jun.cont    
It was explained that the current plans in 
Portsmouth centre on disposal of land at St 
Jamesô Hospital because only about 5 per 
cent of the hospital site is being used, and 
extending the use of facilities at St Maryôs 
Hospital and elsewhere in the city, including 
Battenburg Avenue Clinic. Other plans have 
already been submitted to develop the site of 
the former Light and Cleave Villas. 
 
Andy Strange spoke about the process for 
disposal of property and possible future plans 
for housing to be provided on further areas 
within the hospital campus. He explained that 
NHS Property Services is looking to sell land 
at the hospital in phases.. Phase 1 covers the 
sites of Fair Oak, Yew Tree House, The 
Beeches and Harbour School sites, leaving 
the St. Jamesô Field on its own within a 
housing area. Phase 1 could have up to 175 
homes built on it, but residents and local 
councillors expressed grave concerns that the 
current infrastructure is inadequate, 
particularly vehicular access via Locksway 
Road, school places for new families and 
other support services. The ward councilors 
were also concerned that no financial 
provision would come from the sale of the 
land towards the cost of re-providing Harbour 
School facilities, as the school has been told 
that its lease will end. The Chapel is listed, but 
its use is not protected.  
 
Andy then stated that traffic surveys on local 
roads had been undertaken in the preceding 
week (9

th
 to 15

th
 June) to provide information 

for their application 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  

  

   

It was evident that residents and ward councillors 
feel that additional housing at St. Jamesô will 
create traffic and other infrastructure problems in 
the future, particularly in view of other housing 
developments at the St. Maryôs hospital site, 
possibly 110 homes at the University campus, 
plus the proposed Tesco store at Fratton Way. It 
is hoped that the city council takes due regard to 
this when considering any future applications for 
housing development at the hospital campus. 
The hospital is hosting ñdrop-inò sessions to 
enable residents to see what the future proposals 
are and to allow residents to comment on them, 
the first ñdrop-inò session being set for Tuesday 1

st
 

July 2014. 2300 leaflets have been circulated to 
local homes to inform them of this event. 
 
POLICING UPDATE 
PC Steve Hopes and PCSO Sue Smith attended 
to provide an update on recent policing matters 
within the area, as there have been recent traffic 
surveys in Locksway Road, concentrating on 
speed checks on motorists using the road. 
Cyclists riding on pavements have also been 
targeted locally.Residents voiced their concern 
that traffic speeding and  riding on pavements are 
major problems and that they welcome proactive 
policing to improve the situation. Mention was 
made of some problems at the Goldsmith 
Avenue/Milton Road junction with traffic light 
timings, and Ollie Willcox at the City Council can 
be contacted direct if this appears to cause real 
concern. The police are also targeting cyclists who 
disregard traffic lights, and dangerous riding 
habits of young scooter riders. They will follow up 
on any vehicle registration numbers reported to 
them in such instances.                       3 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  



 

Meeting your needs 
No matter what issue you have with your roof we are the experts to 

contact  as we have 20 yearsô experience. We offer very competitive 

prices without comprising on quality and we always listen to your needs. 

 

At LM Roofing Ltd we fix your roof to a very high standard whilst  offering you a 

personal service to make sure you get what you want   

from new roofs to  roof repairs 

 

Our roofing services include: 
New roofs and roof renewals,  roof repairs, flat roofing, cladding, fascias and soffits, 

leadwork and lead flashings, chimney repairs, storm damage repairs and insurance work, 

dry verge and dry ridge systems, guttering, gutter cleaning and repairs, roof trusses and 

more 

 

Why choose LM Roofing 
Over 20 years experience,. friendly and professional roofers, a personal 

service tailored to your needs. 24 hour emergency roof repairs, fast and 

efficient service., competitive prices, free survey and quote, expert advice, 

domestic and commercial work undertaken 

 

www.lmroofingcontractorshants.co.uk 

email:lmroofing@hotmail.co.uk 
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HEDGEHOG  RETREAT  IN  MILTON  
  
I am really happy to be asked to write for Milton Matters again. I've been lucky to have been invited to speak to 
Brownies at Our Lady of Lourdes Church, I have found an AMAZING benefactor who is paying for veterinary 
care for hedgehogs, and I have been working hard fund raising. I have also set up a Facebook page for 
information and tips for hedgehog care   ttps://www.facebook.com/bertshedgehogretreat 

The summer has started off slowly and I had 
only a few hoglets in before today but all have 
fared well. Today was an exception 2 mothers 
with 8 babies between them and another 2 calls 
for  hedgehogs that are wandering around in 
the day time. The people that have found these 
hedgehogs have done the absolute right thing 
in finding help. 
I found out that in the 1950s it was estimated 
there were 36.5 million hedgehogs in Britain . A 
more recent estimate in 1995 of 1,550,000. You 
can see just how crucial it is to save each and 
every hedgehog to stop them becoming extinct. 
How sad it is to think in 10 years they could be 
lost to us forever. So with this in mind I wanted 

to give some important information this time that may help you to help a hedgehog in need.    
 
Gardens provide hedgehogs with a plentiful supply of food, both natural and supplementary, as well as many 
potential nest sites for breeding and nesting and hibernation . For this reason urban areas have become a 
stronghold for hedgehogs in recent years. It is important to remember that hedgehogs can roam up to 2k in a 
given night so need to have free access to your garden through/under fences, a hole of 5 inches square is 
needed. 

Hedgehogs are basically insectivorous but feed on baby birds, mice, small mammals, snails, millipedes, 
earwigs, and even bees. However, they also consume berries and seeds.  Hedgehogs are mildly intolerant to 
lactose so you shouldn't give them milk. Because hedgehogs eat snails and slugs it is important to NOT 
use slug pellets which will poison the hedgehogs.                                                                                  5 

  

 
  



My newest arrivals 
For gardeners please be mindful of netting which they can get 
caught up in, keep netting raised above the ground. Also 

hedgehogs can drown in ponds. Whilst they can swim, if you 

have a pond please consider a method of escape ï such as a 
small ramp or slope. 
 
Hedgehogs should NEVER be out in the daytime. If they are 
something is not right and they need help. It may be that the 
hedgehog is hungry or dehydrated, particularly in dry hot 
weather. Please put out a bowl of water and if you can afford it 
hedgehog/cat biscuits and mealworms, and/or poultry cat/dog 
food. Water is a lifesaver. If the hedgehog appears to be 

injured , wobbly or has flystrike please seek a vets advice. Please don't walk by, the chances are the hedgehog 
will not survive without your intervention. 
 
Foxes and dogs will attack and kill hedgehogs. I have found this recently ï having found 2 legs without the 
hedgehogs attached. Foxes will lay in wait for a hedgehog to uncurl then pounce on an exposed leg. The 
outcome is not good for the hedgehog. Many hedgehogs have terrible facial injuries caused by puncture wounds 
caused by fox and dog bites. They usually get infected and often will not survive. Cats will not usually be 
interested in hedgehogs at all. 
 
If you find a nest please do not disturb it. The mother will often run off and abandon the babies, or can even eat 
them. If you do uncover a nest please cover it back up and leave it alone. The mother may still abandon the nest 
and if she hasn't returned after a couple of hours the babies will need help, or they will not survive alone. 
 
There are lots of websites available that give good basic care information including : 
http://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/index.php    
 
I am always happy to answer questions and looking for suitable re-homers. So please get in touch if you want to 
help or I can help you at all, either at happipixie@rocketmail.com, through Bert's Hedgehog Retreat or on 
07776231904. 
 
I will have a stall at PCAN in Victoria Park on Saturday 30th August = please come along and support us. 
Love from Bert's Hedeghog Retreat...have a happy summer x                                       6 
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YOUR LOCAL FAMILY LAW SOLICITOR 

 

RUTHERFORD SOLICITORS 

257 MILTON ROAD 

PORTSMOUTH PO4 8PQ 

Tel: 02392 735700 

www.rutherfordsolicitors.co.uk 

HALF PRICE OFFER ON LASTING POWER OF ATTORNEYS until 30.9.14 

        VERY COMPETITIVE FIXED FEE OPTIONS   

 AVAILABLE   IN   FAMILY,   EMPLOYMENT   AND   CIVIL   LAW 

WE OFFER LEGAL AID ADVICE IN FAMILY LAW (SPECIALISING IN 
CHILDREN MATTERS AND DOMESTIC VIOLENCE) THEREFORE IF YOU 

ARE ELIGIBLE YOU MAY QUALIFY FOR FREE LEGAL ADVICE 

We are contracted with the Legal Aid Agency 

We hold the Specialist Quality Mark 

FANTASTIC OFFER ON WILLS AND LASTING POWER OF ATTORNEYS 
UNTIL 30.9.14 (T&Côs apply) 

Straightforward Individual Will: £99.00 Straightforward Joint/Mirror Will £149 

Half price Lasting Power of Attorney - £90!! (excludes registration and OPG fee) ï (usual price 

£180) - Please telephone us or call in to the office for further details 
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CAN WE STILL  KEEP MILTON GREEN? 
12 

 

There have been many developments since this photo was taken of the University 

and St James land in the 1970õs.  Yet with much effort and co-operation, Milton 

has retained its feel as a local village with thriving shops, café, community centres, 

library, bank and some wonderful open spaces within walking dista nce.  We have 

benefitted by saving the St James Field as Public Open Space through a campaign 

that it should be considered a village green and it is now in safe Council ownership.  

We have seen all -weather pitches and floodlights built on the University pl aying 

field yet the Brent Geese have stayed loyal to this site feeding in large numbers on 

the reduced area which re t ains the quality of sports ground grass which they love . 

The old St James football fields are now the Edenbridge Road development of 

character homes.  We have lost two distinctive  public houses, White House and 

Travellersõ Joy and seen these converted to houses and this is now planned for the 

Old Canal. We are losing the focal points of our neighbourhood and risk becoming a 

huge housing area Whilst n ewcomers have been welcomed into Milton, the latest 

proposals to put 110 homes on the University site when the student accommodation 

is transferred to the City Centre, to remove the protection of the University Field  

and build 370 homes in St James  is a step too far and many local people have 

reacted.          and many local residents have campaigned against  
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CAN WE STILL  KEEP MILTON GREEN? Cont. 
The number of homes represents a 10% increase in Milton housing.  Local Councillors, the Forum 

and many local residents have campaigned against this level and the matter was discussed at 

Cabinet on Thurs. 14 August at which they made representation . The re asons that objectors 

raised included  

¶ Road congestion on major routes ð Velder Ave/Milton Road  

¶ Air pollution levels , inadequate sewage treatment and smells  

¶ Loss of green space for recreation and a ôgreen lungõ for Portsmouth 

¶ Lack of school places  

¶ Local roads unsuitable for heavy re -directed traffic  e.g.Locksway Rd 

¶ Loss of protected space for the internationally recognised bird  feeding areas  

¶ Loss of mature protected trees, wildlife generally and historic St James parkland site  

The outcome was that the Council is unable to reduce the number of homes and will be proposing 

that th e St James Hospital Site and University campus at Furze Lane be included in the 

Councilõs Site Allocations Strategy which will guide developers on suitable building sites.   

 

The next stage will be to consult with local people on the proposal.  Consultation had already 

been done here at the May 2013 Forum meeting on lesser proposals for the land in question.  We 

have never heard the outcome.  We have invited representatives from th e City Planning team to 

come to our next Forum Meeting on 17 September and give us those results and then to ôconsultõ 

us on the new proposals from the Cabinet meeting of 14 August. Do please come along and air 

your views. 
 

CALLING ALL  USERS  OF  ST  JAME S  GROUNDS 

As you will be aware, the NHS Trust is selling part of the grounds of St James Hospital for residential 

development.  Currently the public has access via the main entrance and the rear gate in Longfield 

Road.  However, there is no Right of Way and the developer might want to close this. 

We can apply for a public right of way through the hospital grounds, but we need to show the public 

has been using it for over 20 years.  If you are a long-term user of the grounds no doubt you will want 

to keep it open.   

If you can help out with any information to help keep this open, please contact Roger Inkpen on 023 

9264 7542 or rogink@yahoo.co.uk 
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PICNIC  ON  THE  GREEN  2014  

 Are  weather forecasts a good idea?   In the week leading up to this yearõs Picnic on the 

Green we were warned of rain at the weekend in the south. Then it included thunder storms in 

Hampshire on Saturday, which became an Amber Warning for torrential rain leading to floods in 

our area.  We n arrowed our search for a better forecast inputting PO4 postcodes to our 

smartphones, but it did not improve!  Should we cancel the event?  We had already paid £430 to 

hire tables and chairs.  Should we cancel the bouncy castles?  We had to pay for them if we 

cancelled less than 2 days before the event.  Should Annette start cooking all her cakes?  It 

normally takes her 3 days to complete this marathon.  Were we sleeping at night for fear of a 

disaster? No  way! 

Saturday 7 June finally arrived and the clouds were heavy.  As we entered the St James site at 

9am heavier and heavier drops of rain fell onto our cars preventing us even getting out and the 

thunder and lightning crashed around us.  A new Risk Assessment was needed involving lightning 

and tent poles! I t was touch -and-go at 9.30 am but a quick conference of the Forum Committee 

agreed to chance it and hope that the weather would lift.  We had some bark chippings on hand 

to lay at the entrance gate to absorb the huge puddle which had developed just where p eople 

would be coming in and the team loaded up the vans and brought the marquees and equipment 

onto the site as the skies cleared and the sun burst through.  We were ready to open our 

11th icnic on the Green.   The 5 th  Portsmouth Scoutõs Coconut shy was a novel idea. Annetteõs cake 

stall was as popular as ever.  Look at those kids run!  

 

           
  

   



 
A new feature ð 5 th  Scouts Coconut Shie     

 

 

 

 

Our man on the Green ð Pete Mills       

Thanks are due to everyone who helped set up, donate prizes, make teas, run stalls, make the 

announcements, organise games and clear up too!          Keep 20 June free in your 2015  diary  

when we hope to have your support again for more fun  in the sun (fing ers crossed)      

                                               

  
The Pompey Pluckers entertained us splendidly   
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